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Year 2 pupils are asked to enter through their own 
classroom doors. We open the doors at 8:40.

Pupils should be encouraged to be independent and to put their own 
belongings away such as their:

• lunch box
• book bag
• coat
• water bottles

Arriving at School



Registration is at 8.55am, but we 
have noticed that children who 
arrive in plenty of time to reconnect 
with school and have time for the 
morning activity are far more 
settled, calm and ready to learn.

Please let the office know if your 
child is ill so that we can mark the 
correct code in the register.

Mornings



Morning break is at 10:25 for 15 minutes. Pupils also have a healthy snack 
provided by the school during break time. Please provide fresh water 
everyday in a named water bottle.

Lunch is at 12 noon. Free school lunches continue as before. Please ensure 
that you have booked lunches online by the previous Thursday so the 
kitchen can provide the correct number of meals. 

Parents providing a packed lunch are asked to remember that we are a 
Healthy School and a nut free school and we ask that the lunch reflects 
this.

Breaktimes



We end the day at 3.15pm. Miss Caudle’s class parents to wait in the Year 
1 area for children and Miss Hutt will dismiss from the classroom door onto 
the car park. Teachers or TAs will see children out and will only let them go 
if we see a wave from the adult collecting.

Please check book bags regularly as newsletters or other correspondence 
could be lurking inside!

We cannot let children go with anyone apart from 
the adult we are expecting, unless you have 
telephoned the school office or informed
a class adult at the beginning 
of the day.

Home time



Teachers are given a weekly list of children who are attending 
Breakfast and After School Club.

Please let us know if your child is booked into After School but 
your plans change.

Breakfast and Afterschool Club



PPA stands for planning, preparation and assessment time. 
Teachers are allocated non-contact time for these tasks weekly.
The classes are covered by other teachers. 

These adults are Mrs Sam Campbell and Mrs Katy Bateman.

PPA



Children will need to continue to come into school IN their kits.
Our days for Term 1 are: Wednesday and Thursday.

Pupils need a white t-shirt and blue/black shorts (jogging bottoms in 
winter).

Please note: All clothing and equipment must be named!

P.E



What we cover:

• Continue with phonics as with Year 1.
• Focusing on Year 2 spelling rules and patterns.
• Enabling exploration and rich discussion surrounding letter patterns.
• Weekly spelling rule will be launched at the beginning of each week
• Spelling rule will be revisited everyday throughout the week in a variety of lessons

In line with statutory Government assessment, we will complete a phonic check by the 
end of Term 5 (June 2023).

How can you help?

• Familiarise yourselves and your children with the words from the Y1/2 spelling list
• Discuss these words and their definition with your children 
• Draw attention to these words when reading with or to your child
• Model how these words can be used in sentences

Phonics and Spellings



Children will always be able to have a library book. It is a book 
that a child can share with an adult. Library time will be on a 
Friday BUT books can be changed at any time.

Reading



To encourage independence, we ask Year 2 pupils to come into the 
cloakroom and classroom on their own to put their belongings away. Adults 
are encouraged to leave their children at the outside door.

Phonics and Spellings: Phonics and spellings is crucial in Year 2. We will send 
home a list of the Year 1 and 2 tricky words. Please support your child in 
learning how to read and spell them throughout the year.

Number Facts, Fluency and Times Tables: It is essential that children 
can recall all the addition and subtraction facts to and within 20 as well as 
know their 2, 5 and 10 times tables by the end of Year 2.

Engagement with your child’s learning is crucial for good progress!

How can you help?



Each child will receive a Homework book. This will travel between school and 
home and be used to make jottings and stick in any work completed.

We will ask for children to return homework once a week. A Maths fluency 
task will be assigned every week alternate every week. Curriculum-based 
activities will also be provided.

Homework will be handed out on a Tuesday and will need to be in for the 
following Monday.

Engagement with your child’s learning is crucial for good progress!

Homework





We have 3 assessment points throughout the year:

• Term 2
• Term 4
• Term 6

There will be 2 opportunities to discuss your child’s 
progress in Term 2 and Term 4. 

A written report will be given out in July.

Please feel free to come in and see us at other times if you need to 
discuss your child with us.

Parents Evenings and Reports



In Year 2, we celebrate good behaviour by:

• Merits (pom poms/marbles)
• Star of the Day
• Star of the Week

Behaviour and Incentives



What are SATs?

What is teacher assessment?

What is the framework?

End of Year Assessments



Our Curriculum:



As a UNICEF Rights Respecting School our curriculum 

and values are underpinned by our commitment to 

The UN Convention of the Rights of the Child. 

This last year, School Council chose the following 6 rights 

to focus on:

• The right to be treated fairly

• The right to be listened to 

• The right to be included in clubs and other groups

• The right to a healthy body, mind and environment

• The right to a meaningful education 

• The right to rest and play

In the coming year they will chose 6 more rights to 

positively contribute to our work on personal 

development and well-being across the school. 



Please feel free to come and chat to us if you have any queries or 
concerns. 

We’re always around before and after school and are happy to help. 

Thank you for listening!


